Communication from Public

Name:
Date Submitted: 02/15/2020 10:29 PM
Council File No: 17-1115

Comments for Public Posting: Please pass this ordinance. Residents of Los Angeles have had
their homes, privacy, traffic safety and private lives raped and
plundered by tour buses for years and the city has done nothing to
protect us in the past....this ordinance is the first step in the right
direction to protect communities from greed and disrespect for the
laws by the tour buses. Our residential streets are the gateways to
our homes not a carnival ride for tourist. Please do the right thing
and pass this ordinance.
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Communication from Public

Anna Gladstone
02/15/2020 05:52 PM
17-1115

PIt’s unbearable, too many vans stopping in the middle of
Mulholland to let tourists take pictures. This is a very dangerous
situation. Some of these Van drivers make up things, tell tourists
celebrities live in houses where friends of mine live. It’s such an
unmonitored rip off for tourists who spend money to take these
tours. Shame on our city officials for allowing this. These tour
companies should apply for a costly license and be forced to hire
only licensed tour guides/drivers who do not lie to tourists in
order to make money. If this was to take place the number of Vans
offering these tours would automatically diminish and we would
have a safer and less noisy neighborhood



Communication from Public

Name: Susan Stewart
Date Submitted: 02/15/2020 01:26 PM
Council File No: 17-1115

Comments for Public Posting: Not only do tour bus drivers slow down and sometimes stop in the
middle of Mulholland with no regard to cars behind them, I have
often seen them let their clients out of the bus at scenic outlooks
on Mulholland and let them smoke. I did confront a driver about
this. She stated to me it’s not her responsibility to inform them,
even when No Smoking signs are posted at these outlooks.
Regardless to say, this is very dangerous for all of us residents
living and driving in the hills.
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Michael Kaiser
02/15/2020 01:36 PM
17-1115

The proliferation of tour buses and vans on the canyon streets and
Mulholland Drive is causing unsafe and highly irritating traffic
problems. These vehicles are frequently driving across median
lines on narrow streets and also moving at slow speeds
encouraging other drivers to attempt unsafe passing maneuvers.
Along with the increasing usage of Waze and other navigation
apps traffic conditions on our curving and narrow streets like
Nichols Canyon are an ever-growing problem. Regulation is
needed urgently. Thank you.



Communication from Public

Name: Lee
Date Submitted: 02/15/2020 01:56 PM
Council File No: 17-1115

Comments for Public Posting: The tour buses are a menace
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Jeff Stein
02/15/2020 02:04 PM
17-1115

The tour buses are always stopping in the middle of a lane- very
dangerous- my understanding is they are NOT allowed to stop.
We live on Woodrow Wilson (across from a major celebrity) and
there are endless tour buses all day long...again- stopping not just
moving along with the flow of traffic. Very obnoxious- an
invasion of privacy and ruination of the peace and tranquillity we
moved to the beautiful Hollywood Hills for! Also, I think it
creates additional security problems with outsiders privy to where
various people live!!!



